
Daryl & Marlene Bussert December Update 
Month: December 2016 
 
Missionary:  Daryl and Marlene Bussert – JAARS/SIL International Aviation Safety 

Location:  JAARS, Waxhaw, NC 
 
Praises 
 

• Thank God for very good weather and contacts in November and the completion of a very positive 
year for the Missions At The Airport (MATA) program. Daryl was gone for 12 nights in the month 
flying the helicopter to New York and Florida. The school visits for almost two weeks in Florida were 
a highlight, taking speakers to Christian Schools and individually sharing about Bible translation and 
opportunities to serve our Lord. 

 
• Thank God for a positive and successful trip to Africa for Jon Egeler doing the flight operations 

portion of the Aviation Safety Audit with AIM AIR in Nairobi, Kenya. He was able to accomplish the 
task there as well as attend an Aviation Safety Seminar in Dubai on the way back to Tennessee. 

 
• Praise God for the opportunities to share with various organizations outside of JAARS as they 

request help in the areas of mission aviation safety. Glenn Grubb, our Deputy Director, brings a 
depth and passion for developing relevant technological tools in aviation safety tracking and 
promotion. 

 
Requests 
 

• Pray for Glenn Grubb as he makes a presentation at Liberty University in Lynchburg, VA the first of 
December. He has been asked to use his skills of extracting flight data from aircraft instruments that 
record data to give a visual depiction of what happened with a training event that got outside of 
desired parameters.  Pray that this will be a great education event for both instructional staff and 
aviation students. 

 
• Pray as Daryl deals with not only the routine duties as department manager, but also with the 

unexpected issues and challenges that come up. In December, some challenges will need to be 
addressed. Schedules and details for upcoming trips will also be on the agenda for December to 
Kenya, Peru, and Indonesia. 
 

• Please pray that the time in December for both vacation and “compensation” time for being away 
from home so much in November will result in desired refocus and finishing tasks at home that have 
been deferred. 

 

Thanks for being on the team, 
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